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President Brian Vogeltanz called the Regular School Board meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Meeting notices were posted according to WI State Statutes 19.84(1)(b).  A Quorum was verified as seven Board members were in attendance.  

Robin Kinn motioned, Dennis Shimanek seconded, to adjourn to Closed Session per WI State Statutes 19.85(1)(c) to discuss personnel issues.  The motion carried 7-0 on a roll call vote.

At 7:00 p.m, the meeting returned to open session and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
John Pagel motioned, Paul Jirtle seconded to approve the agenda as organized.  The motion passed unanimously.
There were no comments for Public Forum, or concerns for the Board.

The first major topic discussed was the 2018 music department trip to Orlando Florida.  Danielle Scherer, Kewaunee School District Music teacher, spoke to the Board on her request to take approximately 45-60 students on a band trip to experience music in another community.  This trip would showcase the commercial aspect of music and performance as the students would be attending workshops at Disneyworld with Disney employees.  There would be no cost to the district as the students would have fundraisers set in place.  A motion was made by Dennis Shimanek to approve the 2018 music department trip to Orlando Florida as presented.  Dan Kassner seconded the motion which then passed unanimously by the Board.
The next item on the agenda was the use of the agricultural land near the school.  Randy Charles, Agriculture and Tech Ed teacher, explained to the Board his vision for the land next to the Ag Facility, and the numerous opportunities for our students.  He shared with the Board that the first project he is proposing is planting and harvesting the 4 acres to the south of the building.  Dairyland Seed has offered to donate the seed, Rolling Hills Dairy would plant and harvest the seed at no cost to the district.  The students would be involved in the entire process including soil testing with the Agronomist.  This opportunity would allow the knowledge learned via the textbook to be applied to hands on instruction.  Discussion continued regarding future plans for a garden in which students would plant, harvest and share their crops with the community.  A motion was made by John Pagel to approve the use of the agricultural land as presented, the motion was seconded by Tom Stangel and passed unanimously.
Third on the agenda was the creation of a “Wall of Heroes.”  Josh Fager was present and spoke to the Board on his idea in which Kewaunee Graduates would be honored for serving their country.  He provided two  visuals in which plaques would be displayed showing names and years of military service.  Discussion was 
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held regarding the costs associated with the project, the suggestion was made to reach out to our local VFW and American Legion for guidance.  A motion was made by Robin Kinn to approve the creation of the “Wall of Heroes” as presented.  Paul Jirtle seconded the motion which passed unanimously.
Next discussion occurred on the current liaison contract.  Superintendent Karen Treml explained to the board that the contract provided to her for the 2017-18 school year by the Kewaunee Police Department would reflect a possible 10% increase over the current hourly rate.  Mrs. Treml shared that the hourly rate did increase $3.72 per hour for the 2016-17 contract.  It was requested by the Board that Mrs. Treml seek out comparable costs other local districts are currently paying for their liaison services, as well as that she notify the city that the liaison contract will be sent out for bid in April.
Superintendent Treml then recapped with the Board the transportation committee meeting that was held February 6th.  At the meeting Jeff Kassner, owner of Dworak Bus Service shared that there are numerous days in April and May that there are multiple events on the calendar where bussing service is needed.  Mr. Kassner has requested subletting of bus drivers in case his staff cannot fulfill all the necessary services requested.  Mrs. Treml requested from the Board the approval of authorization of the Superintendent to consent to subletting of bussing services by Dworak Bus Company for extracurricular events.  A motion was made by Robin Kinn to approve the request, which was then seconded by Dennis Shimanek.  The motion passed unanimously.

Kim Dax, Business Manager and Human Services Director spoke next.  Mrs. Dax was seeking approval of a $1,000,000 line of credit from the Bank of Luxemburg at a rate of 1.87%.   Mrs. Dax explained to the Board that the District has had the line of credit for numerous years thru Union State Bank, but is now requesting the line be held at the Bank of Luxemburg.  A motion was made by Dan Kassner to approve the line of credit as presented.  The motion was seconded by Robin Kinn. The motion passed on a 6-0 vote with Brian Vogeltanz abstaining from the vote.
The last major topic on the agenda was the CESA 8 contract for Deaf and Hard of Hearing services provided to our students.   A motion was made by John Pagel to approve the CESA 8 contract for deaf and hard of hearing services at a cost to the District of $25,779.  A roll call vote passed 7-0.
At this time, President Vogeltanz read the Consent Agenda Items as follows:
1. Minutes of January 23rd 2017
2. Payment of the bills in the amount of $928,045.25
3. New hires of Jennifer Koch as .5 FTE School Counselor and Kevin Plekan as Stage Crew Director.
A motion was made to approve the consent items as read by Dan Kassner and was seconded by Paul Jirtle.  The motion passed 7-0.
Karen Treml then provided the Superintendent Report.   First she presented a facilities update; she informed the board that the flooring issue has not been resolved as of yet, and testing continues in an attempt to find a solution to the adhesive obstacle.
Mrs. Treml continued reporting to the board, she shared that the camera system still is not meeting expectations set in place.  Additional cameras have been installed, but still are not meeting the needs of the District.

Superintendent Treml then recapped the excellent turn out for the Open House that was held February 15th.  The number of community members that toured the facility was much higher than anticipated, and the positive comments that were shared were truly appreciated.  
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Next Mrs. Treml provided an update on the current settlement between Dominion and the Town of Carlton and the impact on the Kewaunee School District.  She reported to the Board that she and Kim Dax continue seeking the best option for the chargeback.  They have met with multiple entities including the Department of Public Instruction, Representative Joel Kitchens, the School District attorneys, the Department of Revenue, Kewaunee County, and Dominion.  
Lastly, Superintendent Treml provided an update on the current status of Kewaunee’s Academic Career Planning.  Mrs. Treml shared that she and Mark Dax, KHS Principal, met with the Greater Green Bay Chamber on the amazing opportunities that could be provided to our students utilizing local businesses. They plan on presenting to the Board at the March Board meeting regarding formulating a partnership.   In addition to working with Greater Green Bay, Mrs. Treml reported on the current grants that are available via the partnership the Kewaunee School District has with NWTC.  
The next report of the evening was provided by Buildings and Grounds Director Jason Karnopp.  Mr. Karnopp reported that the DNR was on site at Hillcrest on February 16th.  They have requested additional services regarding the abatement process which will cost approximately $6300.  Jason reported that the gas, water and electric have been shut off at Hillcrest as the demolition process continues on schedule.  Signage has been posted at Hillcrest that no one should be on the premise.

Mr. Karnopp shared with the Board that he is currently working with Tech Ed instructor Jeff Lee on the sale of the existing Tech Ed equipment.  The equipment is older, but still works well.  Mr. Karnopp stated that he would like to see it to be sold and utilized in our community.
The next person to speak to the Board was Business and Human Services Director Kim Dax.  Mrs. Dax shared with the Board the results of the most recent audit.  Mrs. Dax shared with the Board that our food service department is currently undergoing an audit as well which is proving to be quite extensive.  Mrs. Treml took a moment to thank Kim for all her hard work  to ensure the audit was a success.
The final report of the evening was provided by the Principals.  Mark Dax, KHS principal reported to the Board on completions currently underway by numerous organizations as well as an athletics summary.  Mr. Dax reported that ACT’s are beginning, course selections are currently being made, and attendance is up. Kacy Rohr, KMS Principal shared the success of the middle school donating 472 items for the mitten toss, as well as the success of one of her students who placed in the top 10 of a regional spelling bee.  Lastly Tracy Ledvina, KES principal reported on educator effectiveness, and wanted to thank our local businesses for their partnership with the District.  She shared with the Board that the Piggly Wiggly in town has gone above and beyond to help whenever asked.  She also reported to the Board that the Kewaunee Bowl will be implementing a “book it” program where students can earn free pizza for minutes read.  She praised the local businesses as their involvement speaks volumes of our community!
President Vogeltanz then announced future dates:
· March 6th Joint Buildings and Grounds/Finance committee meeting
· March 20th Regular School Board Meeting
At 8:20 p.m. Tom Stangel motioned, John Pagel seconded to adjourn the meeting.  The motion passed unanimously.
Cara Delebreau
Administrative Assistant
